Mitchellville Public Library 
Board of Trustees Regular Meeting 
Monday, March 28, 2022 @ 6:30pm 
205 Center Avenue North, Mitchellville, Iowa 50169 
 
Meeting called to order by: Joan Allsup @ 6:30pm
Roll Call:  Present: Joan Allsup, Marguerite Helvey, Jerry Butler & Ryan Houska
      Also Present: Library Director Ellen Heather
Agenda:  Motion by Helvey, second by Butler to approve agenda. Passed unanimously.  
Public Audience:  None
City Administrator: Tammi Dillavou requested information for the budget amendment. Any funds that we are expecting to come in that have not already been spent/accounted for need to be listed with amounts.
City Liaison: Absent
Library Minutes: Motion by Butler, second by Houska to approve the February 8, 2022 and February 28, 2022 meeting minutes. Passed unanimously.  
City Financial: Motion by Butler, second by Houska to accept and file the city library financial report.  Allsup noted the private source line item of 20.00 in January was moved to merchandise in February.   Passed unanimously.  
Monthly Bills:  Motion to approve March bills totaling $3,360.35 by Houska, second by Butler.  Passed unanimously.  
Library Statistics: Motion by Butler, second by Houska to accept and file the February library statistics. Motion passed.
Director’s Report: Motion by Helvey, second by Butler to accept and file the March director’s report.  Passed unanimously.  
Financial Report: Motion by Butler, second by Houska to accept and file the paid to city monies.  Passed unanimously.  
 Unfinished Business: 

A. By-Law updates:  Tabled till April.
B. Community Library Survey: BOT’s need to go over the survey and forward suggestions to Allsup for revision.  Final approval at April meeting.
C. Can/Bottle Collection: Going well with collection and redemption. 
D. Director’s Evaluation Due: Heather did not bring evaluation to meeting.
E. Election of BOT president:  Motion by Houska, second by Butler to elect Allsup as president/chair of Board of Trustees.  Passed unanimously.  
F. Houska and Butler said they have viewed the BOT training webinar.  Neither felt they learned anything new.
New Business:
A. Allsup advised that the Little Library at Thomas Mitchell Park needs latch checked for closure issues.
B. Houska updated information on the generators new meter. Premier Plumbing will add to final bill.
C. Allsup provided a “Library Ethics Statement” taken from the State of Iowa Handbook for review and possible adoption at April meeting. 
Directors Comments: Heather has contacted Duerson Roofing who put our current roof.  The roof is still under warranty and any repairs will extend the warranty.  Library will proceed with Duerson Roofing for repairs. 
Trustee Comments: Allsup wanted to thank Mayor Murrow for sharing that “everybody needs to be looking out for each other- not trying to catch each other.”   She said the point is if we catch something wrong, it is to help.   She asked us to all keep that in mind. 
Meeting Adjourned:  Motion to adjourn by Houska, second by Butler @6:58 pm. Passed unanimously.  
Respectfully submitted by:  Marguerite Helvey, Board Secretary
